
DANIEL LOC NGUYỄN, MBA 

STATE REPRESENTATIVE 
      DISTRICT 38 

 

Capitol Address: 900 Court St. NE, Salem, OR 97301 – Office Phone: (503) 986-1438 

Rep.DanielNguyen@OregonLegislature.gov – www.OregonLegislature.gov/NguyenD 

Committees: 

Economic Development, Small Business and Trade, Chair 

Ways and Means Transportation & Economic 

Development Subcommittee 

Joint Information Management & Technology 

 

 

 

 

OREGON HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

April 4, 2025 

I am writing in support of Senate Bill 1090. 

We are entering a new era of technology that is rapidly transforming our world. Oregon is in dire 

need of updating its technological infrastructure, which is quickly becoming obsolete. Having 

outdated systems is not only bad for State records, data storage, and access to services; it poses 

security risks for Oregonians’ private information. Additionally, having older systems results in 

inefficient and slow service delivery. 

SB 1090 would help bring Oregon’s technological infrastructure up to code, ensuring the 

government can continue to provide services efficiently and effectively while making 

sure Oregonians' data remains private. The Modernization Fund would provide agencies with the 

necessary resources to modernize their technological infrastructure in a manner that aligns with 

their mission and addresses the needs of their legacy systems. I am also supportive of the 

provision that establishes an advisory board, ensuring robust oversight of allocated funds.  

SB 1090 is a critical first step toward good governance in the digital age. In conjunction with 

other proposals, such as my E-Oregon Task Force (House Bill 3931) and Permanent AI 

Commission (House Bill 3592), Oregon has a real shot to be a leader in delivering top-notch 

technology services for Oregonians. 

  

Sincerely,  

 

Daniel Loc Nguyễn 

State Representative 

 

https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2025R1/Measures/Overview/HB3931
https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2025R1/Measures/Overview/HB3592

